
A Public Hearing on the Preliminary Budget for 2021 for the Town of Addison 
was held on Monday, November 2, 2020 at 6:00pm at 21 Main St.  The following people 
were present: 

Supervisor David Miller
Councilman Jack Thompson 
Councilman Brandon Conklin           
Councilman Alice Weale 
Councilman John Lyons
Attorney Craig Patrick - absent
Town Clerk Robin Carr
Hwy Superintendent Jeff BeGell - absent
Bookkeeper Betty Machuga

 Supervisor Miller called the meeting to order at 6:01pm asking all to stand for the Pledge of 
Allegiance.

Supervisor Miller stated he had sought council with the Town Attorney because the Budget Officer 
hadn't received an estimate from the Highway Superintendent per Town Law 104.  Attorney recommended 
that Supervisor Miller look at the Town Roads and determine the work needing done and provide estimate 
as required.  Supervisor Miller provided the following estimates totaling $54,000:

a.  Tobin Road – 2.3 miles, repair soft spots, oil & stone  $28,900.00
b.  Beeman Hollow Road – 1. miles, shoulder work, oil & stone $21,000.00
c.  Ackerson Road ¾ miles, Seal Cracks $  3,000.00

Motion by Supervisor Miller, seconded by Councilperson Lyons to go into the Public Hearing on 
the 2021 Preliminary Budget at 6:10pm.

Ayes: Miller, Thompson, Conklin, Weale, Lyons
Nays: None

Supervisor Miller asked board if there were any changes that need to be done to the presented 
budget for 2021.  It was noted as long as its what was presented then no changes are needed.  Councilman 
Conklin noted his objection to line item DB5110.1.

Motion by Councilman Thompson, seconded by Supervisor Miller to adopt Preliminary budget as 
presented.   Town Clerk - $16,200.00; Superintendent of Highway - $51,000.00; Town Justice - $9,000.00; 
Supervisor - $3,600.00 Councilmen - 4 each $1,200.  Total to be raised by taxes 432,090.51 which is a
 .524% increase.  Roll call was taken and motion did pass.   David Miller - yes; Jack Thompson – yes; 
Brandon Conklin – no;  Alice Weale  - yes;  and John Lyons - yes.

Motion by Councilperson Thompson, seconded by Supervisor Miller to go out of Public Hearing 
and back into regular meeting at 6:26pm.

Ayes: Miller, Thompson, Conklin, Weale, Lyons
Nays: None



Motion by Councilperson Thompson, seconded by Councilperson Weale, that the meeting be 
adjourned at 6:30pm, and next scheduled meeting is Monday, November 16, 2020 7:00pm at the Town 
Hall, 21 Mail St.

Ayes: Miller, Thompson, Conklin, Weale, Lyons
Nays: None

Respectfully Submitted,

Robin A Carr
Town Clerk                            

 NEXT MEETING:  Monday, November 16, 2020, 7pm at 21 Main St.


